UK ceramics sector warns survival at risk without urgent energy support ahead of spending review
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Ahead of an anticipated government spending review, leaders from the UK's ceramics sector express grave concerns about the industry's future amid soaring energy costs and rising employment expenses. Emily Johnson, a fifth-generation ceramicist from the historic Johnson family of Stoke-on-Trent, underscored the industry’s precarious situation, stating, “Our industry is on its knees... If our industry fails, where do people work?” 
This sentiment reflects a broader crisis affecting British manufacturing. According to a report by Make UK, the UK has experienced the highest industrial energy prices among International Energy Agency member nations, primarily due to its heavy reliance on gas and outdated pricing mechanisms. In light of this challenge, industry bodies have urged the government to eliminate climate levies on industrial energy and implement fixed pricing strategies, arguing that without such measures, the de-industrialisation trend will deepen. Currently, manufacturing's share of the UK’s economic output stands at a meagre 9%, the lowest among major European economies.
Adding to the gravity of the situation, output from energy-intensive industries, including ceramics, reached a 35-year low earlier this year. This decline is attributed to a combination of exorbitant electricity prices and escalating production costs. While the government initiated the 'British Industry Supercharger' to reduce network charges, many critics claim this effort is insufficient compared to support levels offered to competitors in Europe. As the government's new industrial strategy approaches, manufacturers are pressing for more robust measures to avert further losses.
The ceramics sector is particularly vulnerable, relying heavily on energy-intensive processes where energy costs can represent up to a third of production expenses. The British Ceramic Confederation has called for governmental assistance to help the sector transition toward net-zero emissions goals, seeking funding to implement innovative technologies such as hydrogen fuel switching and enhanced energy efficiencies. The urgency for support is underscored by the government's own Industrial Decarbonisation Strategy, mandating significant emission reductions by 2050.
Moreover, previous financial packages have provided only marginal relief. While the non-domestic Energy Bill Relief Scheme had offered temporary assistance, its impending conclusion raises alarm among ceramic manufacturers who face unsustainable gas prices—some companies reporting increases in their bills from £1.1 million to nearly £12 million within six months. The consensus among industry leaders is clear: without consistent governmental energy support and competitive pricing frameworks, UK ceramics may struggle to survive in an increasingly globalized market.
As the spending review approaches, stakeholders in the ceramics sector remain hopeful yet apprehensive about the government’s next steps and the long-term sustainability of their industry. Only time will reveal if the promised support materialises in meaningful ways, potentially steering the sector away from crisis.
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